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FROM THE COMMANDER’S 
DESK: 
 

First of all I would like to congratulate all of our 
new officers, especially our new Commander Larry 
Fox. I am very proud to have been your 
Commander for the last 3 years. I will consider it to 
have been one of the major highlights of my life. I 
know our Post will continue to prosper under our 
new leadership and I wish them great success.  

 

                    Harley Boyles, Commander. 

 

 

Congratulations to all the newly elected 
officers for Post and Auxiliary 1481 for the 
2025-26 year. Especially Father and 
Daughter. Commander elect Larry Fox and 
Auxiliary President elect Tami McCollum. 

 

***We have our own website. VFW 1481.org.  
Please check it out and make suggestions. Cherie 
Freeman is our administrator for both the website 
and Facebook page.  
 
 
 

mailto:karinferguson3@gmail.com


***On our Website: 
 
●​ Check out the military cartoon of the day. 
●​ Link directly to our Facebook page. 
●​ Read our post Newsletter. 
●​ Find Department and National VFW news.  
●​ Check out our photo gallery. (so many more 
than in  the monthly newsletter!) 

 
 

 
 
The Easter Bunny gave the Post a visit! Who 
says he’s just for kids? Everyone looks pretty 
darn happy to have him around. Thank You 
Angus MacIver for putting smiles on these 
faces and for cooking the delicious ham for 
the Post Easter brunch.  
 

 
 Misty Hamby.  
 

Don’t worry, be hoppy!  
 
 
 

 

 
Larry Fox. There’s truly no bunny like you!  

 
Don’t worry rabbit was not on the menu. He 
was just hopp-ing in to say hi to our 
amazing cooks, Judy Smith, Chuck Love, and 
Kathy Chester. He must have scared Miles 
Chester away.  



 
Lisa and Jerry Bedel looking bright eyed and 
bushy tailed!  
 

 
Egg-cited for Easter brunch! 
 

FROM THE AUXILIARY:  
Dear Auxiliary Brothers and Sisters  

We are coming to the end of this year in the 
Auxiliary.  Tami McCollum will be installed as our 
new President by the Department on June 8.  I 
wanted to express my thanks to all of you for your 
support these past years.  I have loved being your 
President. With many helping hands we have 
managed to accomplish great things for our 
veteran community.    

Miles and Kathy Chester are involved in the 
Reenactment at the Golden Spike on May 10.  I've 
been to one and it's an amazing experience to see 
the two huge locomotives standing nose to nose.  It 
starts at 9 am.  I would highly recommend going to 

see it.  Miles said there is no food available, so pack 
a picnic!  

May 17 is our Post clean up.  It will follow directly 
after a flag retirement at 9:00.  Bring gloves and 
your elbow grease!  Bingo will be held in the 
Canteen at 5:00.  

Memorial Day commemorations begin with flag 
placement at Leavitts on May 23 at 9 am.  On May 
24 we start the Buddy Poppy Drive.  See sign up 
sheets at the Post to see where you are needed.  
Also on May 24 will be the Post and Auxiliary 
Installation at 5:00.  This is a potluck, so bring 
something to eat.  And come to support your new 
officers.  

Buddy Poppies on May 26, then on May 27 the flag 
recovery at Leavitt's starts at 9 am.  

Remember our meeting night is May 14 at 6 pm, 
and the Planning Meeting is May 28 at 6 pm. 

 

              Karin Ferguson, President 

Too cute! 
Cherie Freeman volunteering at the Easter 
egg hunt at the George E. Wahlen Ogden 
Veterans Home. The bunny is a Post 
member. #AuxiliariesinAction 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/auxiliariesinaction?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXbFiGQjfkrZnQR3WN9gGXyhGD5VJi_GgBRprbNURHwaCQGFuExzXyGcqMtR5Mcye30wc9rJCIkQiM3agW9TX7g9htkTE3MSW_f_iPEdsCXwBumCcX6mzl3u3a510M836jfMu7lm3PfFkYrOGcLppsC_oEqXdyMVsSHUtJ1Ithm8vx3vPFfFu6eK8FKMLMJZuI&__tn__=*NK-R


 

Dinner at the Spaghetti Factory with Brenda 
Bryant, VFW Auxiliary National President. 
We had such a great time!   

 

FROM THE QUARTERMASTER: 
No input this month.  

 

FROM THE HONOR GUARD:  
The main purpose of the VFW is to honor our 
veterans, both living and deceased. The Honor 
Guard of Post 1481 strives to achieve this goal by 
providing military honors to our fallen warrior 
brothers and sisters. The Firing of the Volley, 
Playing of Taps, Folding and Presenting of the flag 
to the next of kin is always emotional for us. Our 
veterans earned this honor for their service and 
dedication to Duty, Honor, and Country. We hope 
this brings some sense of closure to their grieving 
family.  

If any VFW veteran is interested in helping us achieve our 
goal, please contact Honor Guard Captain Chuck Love, 
any Honor Guard member, or leave your contact 
information at the Canteen and you will be contacted.   

 

 

I never knew.. DID YOU? 

If any of you have ever been to a military funeral in 
which taps was played; this brings out a new 
meaning of it. 

Here is something Every American should know.   

We in the United States have all heard the 
haunting song, 'Taps...' It's the song that gives us 
the lump in our throats and usually tears in our 
eyes.  

But, do you know the story behind the song?  If not, 
I think you will be interested to find out about its 
humble beginnings.  

Reportedly, it all began in 1862 during the Civil 
War, when Union Army Captain Robert Elli was 
with his men near Harrison's Landing in Virginia . 
The Confederate Army was on the other side of 
the narrow strip of land.  

During the night, Captain Elli heard the moans of a 
soldier who lay severely wounded on the field. Not 
knowing if it was a   Union or Confederate soldier, 
the Captain decided to risk his life and bring the 
stricken man back for medical attention. Crawling 
on his stomach through the gunfire, the Captain 
reached the stricken soldier and began pulling him 
toward his encampment..  

When the Captain finally reached his own lines, he 
discovered it was actually a Confederate soldier, 
but the soldier was dead.  

The Captain lit a lantern and suddenly caught his 
breath and went numb with shock. In the dim light, 



he saw the face of the soldier. It was his own son. 
The boy had been studying music in the South 
when the war broke out. Without telling his father, 
the boy enlisted in the Confederate Army.  

The following morning, heartbroken, the father 
asked permission of his superiors to give his son a 
full military burial, despite his enemy status. His 
request was only partially granted. 

The Captain had asked if he could have a group of 
Army band members play a funeral dirge for his 
son at the funeral. 

The request was turned down since the soldier was 
a Confederate.  

But, out of respect for the father, they did say they 
could give him only one musician.  

The Captain chose a bugler. He asked the bugler to 
play a series of musical notes he had found on a 
piece of paper in the pocket of the dead youth's 
uniform.  

This wish was granted.  

The haunting melody, we now know as 'Taps' used 
at military funerals was born.  

The words are:  

Day is done. 

Gone the sun. 

From the lakes 

From the hills.  

From the sky. 

All is well.  

Safely rest.  

God is nigh.  

Fading light. 

Dims the sight. 

And a star. 

Gems the sky. 

Gleaming bright.  

From afar.  

Drawing nigh.  

Falls the night.  

Thanks and praise.  

For our days.  

Neath the sun  

Neath the stars.  

Neath the sky 

As we go. 

This we know.  

God is nigh  

I too have felt the chills while listening to 'Taps' but 
I have never seen all the words to the song until 
now. I didn't even know there was more than one 
verse.  I also never knew the story behind the song 
and I didn't know if you had either so I thought I'd 
pass it along.  

I now have an even deeper respect for the song 
than I did before.  

Remember Those Lost and Harmed While Serving 
Their Country.  

Also Remember Those Who Have Served And 
Returned; and for those presently serving in the 
Armed Forces. 



 

1481's Honor Guard helped Commemorate 
the 250th anniversary of the "Shot Heard 
Round the World" at the Utah State Capitol. 

FROM THE CHAPLAIN:  

No input this month.  

FROM THE CANTEEN:  
 

 

 

New bar stools all assembled here at the 
Post. Come on down and give them a test 
drive! Don’t forget Mondays are our free pool 
and .50 chicken wings night! 

 
COME PLAY! Bring a friend!  

BOY SCOUT TROOP 1481: 
JULIE: 801-710-0838 

OR 

NONA: 801-917-0102 

EMAIL:  troop1481vfw@gmail.com 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fksltv.com%2Fyoutube_videos%2Fvideo-utah-honors-250th-anniversary-of-the-shot-heard-round-the-world-with-ceremony-at-the-capitol%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExOENDSXNIeURlclQzNFdmVAEe5J8uQswBJymslFTE1u-70SDAM31WO15LhkIEZSS7uiWveEvltKiYU9NBgGo_aem_tscsikbexPcn9uFofdKSGg&h=AT1T-pD2ijmYE-ra1fKYIvGvH7UtqdVek3Z_rF1A1DG2dOIZqCBjbckyL_rYh8XeVMnfO-oXKGO_NpPvIwcri3j_D7V5xIRAhXvnBitT1XKZM1QdNFEFr9dtdpqtmxG3maMHkzm-If4gTw&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT097XPuWF_nJVqi2aR-EOU10kZ3lNxWrYo5DyQixO5p936RtNeDSM5RtKzES-Im4mu7mjWEAv2FrlSwlJ3TwgFXgTR-0hFhR1BHK16Pw9NfKsMsGzuCWkKQ1zwyW-lOe1JoSWiENkKoc9hCIiaL0lfGpXZLlNxSfXbV825A3uWJqSHfheVYmcxqikPzsTWslQpLwjr5x0YV5_4W59ydhl28PXo
mailto:troop1481vfw@gmail.com


8 different recognitions for our group that 
attended Lodge Leadership plus our whole 
Order of the Arrow Chapter earned the 
quality chapter. Now that’s 
SPECTACULAR!  

 

Boy Scout Troop 1481 is collecting 
aluminum cans to raise money for 
supplies. Order of the Arrow is collecting 
the pull tabs off  any cans. Cans and tabs 
can be dropped off at meetings at the Post 
Tuesday evenings or contact Nona. 

CALENDAR: 
●​ May. 1-- Poker Night 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 2-- Comedy Night 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 2--VFW Day of Service. (We will be doing 

an assortment of things at the Homeless Veterans 
Fellowship building). 

●​ May. 5-- CINCO de MAYO. 
●​ May. 5--Free pool and .50 chicken wings night. 
●​ May. 6-- Scout Troop 1481 meeting 6:00 pm.  
●​ May. 7--FRA meeting 5:30 pm.  
●​ May. 8-- Poker Night 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 9--Corn hole 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 10-- Scout Troop 1481 Jerky sale at IFA 

10-6:00 pm.  
●​ May. 11-- MOTHERS DAY. 
●​ May. 12--Free pool and .50 chicken wings 

night.  
●​ May. 13-- Scout Troop 1481 meeting 6:30 pm.  
●​ May. 14--Combined meeting 6:00 pm. Post and 

Auxiliary meeting 6:30 pm.  
●​ May. 15-- Poker Night 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 16-- Corn Hole 7:00 pm.  
●​ May 17--ARMED FORCES DAY. 

●​ May 17--Flag retirement with the Scouts 9:00 
am.  Post Clean Up 9:30 am.  

●​ May.17 --BINGO 5:00 pm.  
●​ May. 18--Post/ABATE breakfast 10-1:00 pm.  
●​ May. 19--Free pool and .50 chicken wings 

night.   
●​ May. 20-- Scout Troop 1481 6:30 pm.  
●​ May. 21--Order of The Arrow meeting 6:00 

pm.  
●​ May. 22--Poker Night 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 23--Corn Hole 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 23--Flags out at 9:00 am. at Leavitt’s 

Mortuary on 36th St. Ogden. Scouts will also 
be attending. (ALL are welcome to help and 
appreciated). 

●​ May 24,26--Buddy Poppy Drive at North 
Ogden Lee’s Market, Ogden IFA, and Plain City 
Kents 10-2:00 pm. (PLEASE SIGN UP! We are in 
need of 12 people who can do 2 hour shifts. Sign 
ups for time slots at Post). 

●​ May. 24--Scout Troop 1481 Jerky sale at IFA 
10-6:00 pm.  

●​ May. 24--Installation of 2025 Post and 
Auxiliary officers 5:00 pm.  ( There will be a 
potluck afterwards. Please bring a dish/dessert).  

●​ May. 26--MEMORIAL DAY. 
●​ May 26--Free pool and .50 chicken wings night.  
●​ May 27--Flag retrieval 9:00 am. at Leavitt’s 

Mortuary on 36th St. Ogden.  
●​ May. 27-- Scout Troop 1481 meeting 6:30 pm.  
●​ May. 28--Planning meeting 6:00 pm.  
●​ May. 29--Poker Night 7:00 pm.  
●​ May. 30--Corn Hole 7:00 pm.  

 

 

●​ Every Tuesday--Troop 1481 meeting  6:30 pm. 

(unless posted otherwise).    
●​ Every  3rd. Sunday-- Post breakfast from 

10:00 am. -1:00 pm (Come in and enjoy a 
great breakfast with great company. Menu 
below.)  
 

 



POST 1481 BREAKFAST BUFFET  

*Bacon and sausage links 

*Scrambled eggs 

*Fancy scrambled eggs with ham pieces, red and 
green peppers, onions, and potatoes.  

*Hash brown potatoes/O-Brian potatoes 

*Pancakes 

*Waffles 

*Gritts 

*Sausage Gravy and biscuits  

*White or wheat toast and English muffins.   

 

 

 

 *** Save the Dates ***     
 

***May 10th Celebration*** 

Golden Spike National Historical Park 

Located at the visitors center.  

Date:Saturday, May 10, 2025 

Time:9:00 AM 

Golden Spike National Historical Park will 
commemorate the 156th anniversary of the 
completion of the first transcontinental railroad 
on Saturday, May 10th, 2025 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nps.gov/gosp/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those who have long enjoyed 
such privileges as we enjoy forget 
in time that men died to win 
them.  

-Franklin D. Roosevelt 
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